March 29, 2006

TO:               Mark Sidran, Chairman

                     Patrick Oshie, Commissioner

                     Philip Jones, Commissioner

FROM:         Vicki Elliott, Assistant Director, Transportation Safety

                     Sally Turnbull, Compliance Specialist

SUBJECT:   Recommended Penalty Assessment No. 060403
                     Tunisia Quarels and Jermaine Lewis

                     d/b/a Movers 4 Less

Attached is Notice of Penalties, accompanied by a compliance review, regarding Tunisia Quarels and Jermaine Lewis (Lewis). In the Notice, staff is recommending that you issue a penalty assessment against Lewis for one violation of WAC 480-15-570 (3)(a)(D), requiring all drivers to be medically examined and certified.  

In December 2003, Motor Carrier Safety Investigator Leon Macomber conducted a safety inspection on this company and found one driver without a driver’s medical certificate. On February 13, 2006, another safety inspection was conducted, and Mr. Macomber found that Lewis was using the same driver without having conducted a medical exam and placing a medical certificate in his qualification file.

We recommend the commission penalize Lewis for one violation of WAC 480-15-570 (3)(a)(D) for failure to medically exam and certify one of its drivers.
Please let either of us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this penalty.
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